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March 20, 2023

Congressman Sam Graves
1135 Longworth HOB
Washington, DC 20515
United States

Dear Congressman Graves:

I am writing to express my support for both the Mill Creek and Nishnabotna Drainage Districts and the NW
Atchison Levee District Community Funded Project requests. These proposed projects would add flood
resiliency to the area, provide environmental benefits and reduce operation and maintenance costs for the
districts.

The funding request for the Mill Creek and Nishnabotna Drainage Districts would allow them to carry out the
following:

● Replace three pumps damaged during the 2019 flood;
● Relocate the three pumps to new locations to provide better drainage of the watershed and

remove water to the riverside of the new L-536 Partial Levee Setback;
● Install power lines to the drainage ditches 3, 5, and 7 in the drainage districts to power the new

electric pumps; and
● To pay for engineering costs associated with schematic drawing and environmental review

process necessary to obtain the required Section 408 permits from the U.S. Army Corps of
Engineers.

This proposed project will allow the drainage districts to provide greater flood resiliency to citizens of Atchison
and Holt Counties, protected by the L-536 Levee and the Mill Creek and Nishnabotna Drainage Districts. In
addition, the drainage districts will also see reduced operation and maintenance costs by switching to electric
pumps as energy costs will be reduced, pumps can be monitored remotely, and require less maintenance. The
electric pumps will provide environmental benefits by reducing carbon emissions. The drainage districts will be
able to provide an increased level of safety to their board members and staff that currently must refuel the
pumps during a flooding event.

The proposed project for the NW Atchison Levee District would be for slip lining of their drainage pipes from
the Hamburg levee. This will provide much needed durability to the overall levee system for it to be better
prepared for future floods.

It is for these reasons that the Atchison County Levee District #1 provides our endorsement for both the Mill
Creek and Nishnabotna Drainage District-Phase III Community Funded Project request and the NW Atchison
Levee District request.

Respectfully,

Regan Griffin
Atchison County Levee District #1 Board Member
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